
From: Michael Wright <michael@ieu.asn.au>  

Sent: Friday, 29 October 2021 9:10 AM 

To: Chambers - Hatcher VP <Chambers.Hatcher.VP@fwc.gov.au> 

Cc: Nigel Ward <Nigel.Ward@ablawyers.com.au>; Simon Spence 

<simon.spence@ccer.catholic.org.au>; Jack Kenchington-Evans 

<jkenchingtonevans@aeufederal.org.au>; Shue Yin Lo <shue.yin.lo@afei.org.au>; John Gunn 

<John.Gunn@ccsa.org.au>; Reeves, Stephen <Stephen.Reeves@ags.gov.au>; Rawson, Craig 

<Craig.Rawson@ags.gov.au>; Michael Carter <MCarter@aisnsw.edu.au>; Isabelle Arrabalde 

<bellearrabalde@hotmail.com>; Christopher Owens <christopher.owens@cer.catholic.org.au>; 

Michael Wright <michael@ieu.asn.au>; AMOD <AMOD@fwc.gov.au>; Carol Matthews 

<carol@ieu.asn.au>; Iain Bailey <iain@ieu.asn.au> 

Subject: AM2018/9 - Application to vary Education Services (Teachers) Award 2020 on work value 

grounds – further s602 correction sought to Draft Determination  

Importance: High 

Dear Associate, 

  

Re.: AM2018/9 - Application to vary Education Services (Teachers) Award 2020 on work value 

grounds – further s602 correction sought to Draft Determination 

 

We refer to the above-mentioned matter, paragraph [85] of the Full Bench’s decision in [2021] 

FWCFB 6021 and our further submissions of 21 October 2021 and 26 October 2021. 

A further drafting issue that should be corrected was brought to our attention late yesterday -  that 

is the inconsistency between the proposed clause 14.1 [paragraph 8 of Draft Determination] and the 

table in clause 17.1 [paragraph 9 of Draft Determination]. 

Currently the criteria for progression are not incorporated into the existing clause 17.1. In 

introducing the criteria into clause 17.1, it appears that an earlier proposed version of the criteria 

has been inadvertantly used, rather than the criteria contained in the new clause 14.1. 

The IEU seeks, pursuant to s.602 of the Fair Work Act, that the Criteria contained in the new clause 

14.1 be replicated in the new clause 17.1 to ensure a consistent approach and give full effect to the 

Full Bench’s decision of 11 October 2021. 

Apologies to the Commission and the other parties for the late notification of this correction. 

The parties to this matter are copied into this email by way of service. 

  

Thank you. 

  

Regards, 

 

Michael Wright 
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